
Mayor’s Report  

For 
July 3, 2023 Assembly Meeting 

 
 

 
1. APEI Safety and HR Review:  APEI has requested to extend their timeline 

to complete the Safety and HR Review requested by the Assembly by 

approximately one month.  July 1 is the annual insurance renewal for each 
member of APEI, and also APEI’s busiest time of year, and due to a large rate 

increase in liability insurance, their members are understandably requesting 
alternative quotes to mitigate the increases.  In addition, the documents and 
materials they have received from the Borough for the review are many, and 

Executive Director Thurston feels the final work product will be more useful if 
they have more time to complete the review than originally proposed.  The 

new timeline proposes to review all documentation, interview Borough 
management staff and speak with Borough employees in person on August 15 
and 16, submit a completed report to the Assembly by August 31, and provide 

a formal presentation of the report to the Assembly at the September 18 
Assembly meeting. 

 
2. Happy Independence Day:  Have a safe and fun filled Independence Day 

celebration tomorrow, July 4th! 

 
 

 
 
 

 


